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MinutesMinutesMinutesMinutes
Board of Commissioners


October 3, 2012
 3:30 P.M.


Notice: A complete audio recording of this meeting can be heard by accessing Fayette
County’s Website at www.fayettecountyga.gov.  Click on “Board of Commissioners,” then
“County Commission Meetings,” and follow the instructions.  The entire meeting or a single
topic can be heard.


                       
The Board of Commissioners of Fayette County, Georgia, met in Official Session on October 3, 2012 at 3:30 p.m. in the
Public Meeting Room of the Fayette County Administrative Complex, 140 Stonewall Avenue, Fayetteville, Georgia.


Commissioners Present: Herb Frady, Chairman
Robert Horgan, Vice Chairman
Steve Brown
Lee Hearn
Allen McCarty


Staff Present: Jack Krakeel, County Administrator
Scott Bennett, County Attorney
Floyd Jones, County Clerk


________________________________________________________________________________________________


Call to Order.


Chairman Frady called the October 3, 2012 Workshop meeting to Order at 3:33 p.m.


Acceptance of Agenda


Commissioner Brown moved to accept the Agenda as published.  Commissioner Horgan seconded the motion.  No
discussion followed.  The motion passed unanimously.


OLD BUSINESS:


1. Further discussion of a draft Policy and Procedure document for the use of speed tables as traffic
calming devices on select County roads.


Public Works Director Phil Mallon discussed the draft Policy and Procedure document for the use of speed
tables as traffic calming devices on County roads, and he informed the Board that the draft document
incorporated recommendations from the Board when the issue was first discussed at the September 5, 2012
Workshop meeting.  He stated the draft document identified the following information: 1) how to initiate the
request for a speed table, 2) traffic studies and evaluations utilized to determine the need for a speed table,
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3) requirements for public meetings concerning the installation of a speed table; 4) funding for installing a speed
table, and 5) the installation, maintenance, and removal of speed tables.  Mr. Mallon then explained each of
the five sections and solicited direction from the Board for each section.


The Board recommended the following changes to the draft document: 1) that a form is provided to those who
desire to have a speed table installed in order to ensure all relevant information is captured at the beginning
of the application process, 2) that there would be at least 80% of support from all property owners in the Petition
Area regardless of the percentage of vehicles traveling at or more than eleven miles per hour in the area, and
3) that there would only be an annual fee on the individual property owners’ tax bills with the initial cost of
installing the speed tabled coming from the Road Department through normal budgeting procedures.


The Board directed that Mr. Mallon place the draft policy with its recommendations on the October 25, 2012
Agenda for formal consideration.  The Board took no action pertaining to this request.  A copy of the request,
identified as “Attachment 1", follows these minutes and is made an official part hereof.


2. Further discussion of proposed amendments to the Fayette County Comprehensive Land Use Element
text and map for SR 138 and Fayette County Code of Ordinances, Chapter 20. Zoning Ordinance
regarding the proposed General Business zoning district and the SR 138 Overlay Zone.


Community Development Director Pete Frisina reminded the Board that this request was first considered during
the June 6, 2012 Workshop meeting after a property owner and an individual desired to build a movie studio
in the area of State Route 138 roughly between State Routes 314 and 279.  He continued by saying the Board
directed staff and the Planning Commission to review the request and provide suggestions.  He reported that
there is a recommendation to create a new Land Use category called “Business District” and also to create a
General Business Zoning District “that is very specific to the type of uses under consideration.”  He clarified that
the recommendation is for a non-retail business district that has some semblance to a district created for State
Route 74, and that this general business district would have a total of seventeen different uses.


Mr. Frisina pointed out that the sixteenth use (of the seventeen available uses) allows for television, radio, and
broadcasting studios.  He said the concern was not in the studio, per se, but for the possibility of building a
broadcast tower on the property.  He said the Planning Commission did not remove the possibility of
constructing a broadcast tower since it wanted the Board of Commissioners to make its considerations known.
He also stated that the Planning Commission created an overlay zone which was specific to State Route 138
and State Route 314, and that the area was covered under a General State Route Overlay.  He explained that
the overlay would contain architectural standards that would work for the smaller commercial areas in the area,
but then there is a caveat that once a certain threshold is reached then there was an option to move to a
different set of standards.


Commissioner McCarty informed the Board that the Federal Communications Commission (FCC) has to license
broadcast facilities, and that there are no licenses available.  He said the issue was not necessarily about a
broadcast facility but a production facility where programming will be produced that will be broadcast from an
existing broadcaster located somewhere else.  He added that there would be no consideration for a broadcast
tower since it would be too close to the airport and other considerations, and since there are no broadcast
licenses available through the FCC.  Commissioner Horgan suggested leaving the tower regulations as they
currently are, and the Board consented to that suggestion.
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The Board directed Mr. Frisina to move forward with the Public Hearing process, as requested. The Board took
no action pertaining to this request.  A copy of the request, identified as “Attachment 2", follows these minutes
and is made an official part hereof.


3. Further discussion of proposed amendments to the Fayette County Code of Ordinances, Chapter 20.
Zoning Ordinance regarding the limit on the number of animals.


Community Development Director Pete Frisina discussed the proposed amendments to the Fayette County
Code of Ordinances regarding the limit on the number of animals in A/R zoned properties.  He reminded the
Board that this issue was first discussed by Commissioner Hearn at the September 5, 2012 Workshop meeting
where staff was directed to take the issue to the Planning Commission for consideration and recommendations.
He said the Planning Commissioner has made its recommendations for dealing with the numbers of animals
in A/R zoned properties by “unlimiting” the number of pets in those properties.  He asked the Board to
understand that A/R zoned properties include kennels, so the definitions for kennels and other wordings need
to be untangled and clarified.  Mr. Frisina then briefly spoke about the various definitions that need to be made,
before he summarized that the proposed amendments would state that the number of animals allowed in A/R
zoned areas which are kept for personal use or hobby breeding would be unlimited.  He closed saying dog pens
would be regulated, and he described those regulations and answered questions from the Board.


The Board directed Mr. Frisina to move forward with the Public Hearing process, as requested.  The Board took
no action pertaining to this request.  A copy of the request, identified as “Attachment 3", follows these minutes
and is made an official part hereof.


NEW BUSINESS:


1. Fayetteville Mayor Greg Clifton and Director of Community Development Brian Wismer will discuss both
the City of Fayetteville’s Redevelopment Powers Referendum that will be voted on during the November
6, 2012 General Election, and the city’s request to allow the consumption of alcohol on the Historic
County Courthouse’s lawn when authorized for use by the city.


Director of Community Development for the City of Fayetteville discussed two issues with the Board.


The first discussion concerned the City of Fayetteville’s Redevelopment Referendum which will be voted on
at the November 6, 2012 General Election. Mr. Wismer explained what is entailed with the referendum and
answered questions from the Board.  City of Fayetteville Mayor Pro-Temp Paul Oddo informed the Board that
he could speak on behalf of the City Council when he said that the City Council supports the referendum. The
Board gave no direction and took no formal action based on this first request.


The second discussion concerned the City of Fayetteville’s request to allow the selling of alcohol on County
property for events sponsored by the City of Fayetteville.  


County Attorney Scott Bennett told the Board that if it allowed the City of Fayetteville to sell alcohol, as
requested, then the County would essentially be: 1) holding an event allowing private businesses to come in
and compete with established businesses with no established way to determine which vendors are permitted
to sell on County property, 2) allowing the City of Fayetteville to basically control when they are going to sell
alcohol at the courthouse, and 3)  opening the way for the Fayette Chamber of Commerce and the Economic
Development Authority to also sell alcohol since it deletes the prohibition against alcohol sales.  Mr. Bennett
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also cautioned that the Board needed to consider the unintended consequences of permitting the sale of
alcohol on County property.  He emphasized that by allowing the City to sell alcohol on County property, the
County would be turning over a certain amount of control of County property to the City, and the Board would
not have a decision on who was allowed to sell on County property.  Discussion followed.


The Board consented to not allow the selling of alcohol on County property as requested by the City of
Fayetteville.  Commissioner Brown dissented from the Board’s decision saying he had no problem with the
request so long as there was appropriate signage, all legal criteria would be enforced, and that there would be
no serving to minors.  The Board took no formal action based on this second request.  A copy of the request,
identified as “Attachment 4", follows these minutes and is made an official part hereof.


2. Consideration of staff’s request to purchase Easy Vote software from sole source provider Sivad
Business Solutions, in the amount of $19,220.00, with funds for this request to be allocated from the
General Fund’s fund balance, and authorization for the Chairman to sign the contract or related
documents contingent upon the County Attorney’s review.


Fayette County Elections Director Tom Sawyer spoke to the Board about the need to purchase Easy Vote
software by explaining that there was anticipation that there would be more Advanced or Early voters than what
was experienced in the 2008 Presidential Election when 37,500 people voted in early elections.  Moreover, he
stated that while the 2008 Presidential Election had 45 days of early voting, this Presidential Election was
narrowed down to 21 days of early voting.  Mr. Sawyer then spoke about how the software would work, and how
it would benefit both the voters and staff, and how it could potentially save the County money in the long run.


Commissioner Brown asked why this request was not on the Fiscal Year 2013 budget. Interim County
Administrator Jack Krakeel replied that the reason it was not included on budget was based on the same
reason other capital projects were not funded.  Commissioner Brown clarified that it was not budgeted because
it did not meet the list of priorities when the budget was put together.  Mr. Krakeel agreed that was the reason.


Mr. Krakeel added this was one of the occasions where a formal motion would have to be made at a Workshop
meeting.  He explained that if the discussion was placed on the next Agenda for a formal vote, then staff would
not have sufficient time to purchase the software and then implement it.  Commissioner Brown suggested
waiting and looking at the issue at the next budget meeting since the County is already dealing with a tight
budget and since it did not make it through the last budget process.  Chairman Frady recommended approving
the request since “putting off projects does not make the situation better.”  Commissioner Horgan agreed with
Chairman Frady.


Commissioner Hearn moved to approve staff’s request to purchase Easy Vote software from sole source
provider Sivad Business Solutions, in the amount of $19,220.00, and to authorize the Chairman to sign the
contract or related documents contingent upon the County Attorney’s review.   Commissioner Horgan seconded
the motion.


Commissioner Hearn then amended his motion to approve staff’s request to purchase Easy Vote software from
sole source provider Sivad Business Solutions, in the amount of $19,220.00, with funds for this request to be
allocated from the General Fund’s fund balance, and to authorize the Chairman to sign the contract or related
documents contingent upon the County Attorney’s review.  Commissioner Horgan seconded the amended
motion.
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Commissioner Brown stated that he wished the Board would not consider this request until next year in order
to sort it out in the overall budget picture.


The motion to approve staff’s request to purchase Easy Vote software from sole source provider Sivad
Business Solutions, in the amount of $19,220.00, with funds for this request to be allocated from the General
Fund’s fund balance, and to authorize the Chairman to sign the contract or related documents contingent upon
the County Attorney’s review passed 4-1 with Commissioner Brown voting in opposition.  A copy of the request,
identified as “Attachment 5", follows these minutes and is made an official part hereof.


3. Staff will provide an overview of the process used to select an architectural firm for the Emergency
Operations Center and Headquarters project, and will discuss its recommendation of Wakefield Beasley
& Associates.


Public Safety Director and Fire Chief Allen McCullough explained that the overview of the process used to
select an architectural firm for the Emergency Operations Center (EOC) and Headquarters Project would
consist of two parts.  He said Deputy Fire Chief Tom Bartlett would discuss the scope of the project as well as
the primary and essential functions of both the EOC and Headquarters.  Chief McCullogh stated that he would
provide the second part of the overview by speaking about the process of making a recommendation to the
Board.


Deputy Fire Chief Bartlett stated that on November 4, 2011, staff came to the Board with a letter from Governor
Nathan Deal that authorized the EOC grant in the amount of $950,000.00.  He said that grant was a 75% - 25%
County match, and that Fayette County has been notified that the land which has already been set aside for
the EOC will be permitted to be a part of the County’s match.  He then identified and explained the following
five functions of the EOC: 1) direction and control, 2) situation assessment, 3) coordination; 4) priority
establishment, and 5) resource management.  He emphasized that the EOC and Headquarters must be the
last building standing, so this was an important issue to consider.


Chief McCullough informed the Board of the various County personnel from multiple departments who served
on the project team, about the requirements of Request for Proposal 838 (RFP 838), the various vendors who
responded to the request, the numbers and types of criteria involved in evaluating the responding vendors, and
the reason why the project team recommended Wakefield Beasley & Associates.  Discussion followed.


Interim County Administrator Jack Krakeel noted that this project has been the number one priority project for
Public Safety for a number of years, but he wanted the Board to be fully aware of the fact that when it is asked
to vote on the proposal to engage the engineering and architectural services for the design of the facility, that
currently, there is not a fundamental or clear understanding of what the total project cost is projected to be.
He said the County also does not have total funding to complete the project, so when the Board makes its
decision it will need to do so thinking about making decisions on how to fund the balance of the construction
cost for building the facility.  He noted that there is currently between $2.5 and $2.7 million available for the
project, and there are time constraints associated with the grant that have to be expended within a certain time
period.  He asked the Board to understand that there will be other requests coming to it on how to construct
the project with the funding since there is not sufficient funding currently allocated to the project.  Discussion
followed.
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The Board directed staff to place its recommendation on the October 11, 2012 Agenda for formal consideration.
The Board took no action with this request.  A copy of the request, identified as “Attachment 6", follows these
minutes and is made an official part hereof.


4. Discussion of the current Inert Landfill capacity and the process to apply for a new Inert Landfill permit.


Stormwater Management Director Vanessa Birrell informed the Board that the County’s current inert landfill,
which has been open and permitted for more than twenty years, is ready to be closed, and that the County
needs to apply to permit another inert landfill.  She continued that several departments within the County use
the inert landfill, including Buildings and Grounds, Public Works, Stormwater, and the Water System; as well
as the City of Fayetteville.  She told the Board that staff has reviewed several locations and would like to open
the new inert landfill on the south side of First Manassas Mile Road.  She stated there is approximately 17 acres
outside of the southern boundary of the current inert landfill which could be used.  She said that an application
would have to be completed and submitted to the Environmental Protection Division as a first step to opening
a new inert landfill.


Commissioner Hearn asked if the inert landfill was typically used for asphalt, concrete rubble, dirt, and anything
that was removed from the ditches when doing stormwater work, and he verified that there were no paints or
anything of that nature in the landfill.  Mrs. Birrell agreed with Commissioner Hearn and added that it included
material that could not be recycled.  Commissioner Hearn noted that the current inert landfill has been good
for about twenty years, suggesting inert landfills are not used very much, but they are a real value in terms of
hauling and turnaround for the Road Department or Buildings and Grounds Department since it provides a
close location where they can dispose of small amounts of material.  Mrs. Birrell agreed and pointed out that
the alternatives will cost, in the long-run, more money for the County to take and dispose of the material at
alternative locations outside of Fayette County.  Commissioner Hearn recommended moving forward with the
request.


The Board directed staff to place this request on October 11, 2012 Agenda for consideration.  The Board took
no formal action on this request.  A copy of the request, identified as “Attachment 7", follows these minutes and
is made an official part hereof.


5. Ms. Shenicka Madden, owner of Time For Learning Day Care, to request the Board’s consideration of
amending the Fayette County Zoning Ordinance related to set-backs and buffers, which would allow
her to establish a child-care business in a commercial center in Fayette County.


Community Development Director Pete Frisina informed the Board that Ms. Shenicka Madden withdrew her
request just prior to the meeting since she only just learned that the Board had rejected a similar request in
March 2012.


Mr. Frisina added that earlier he had forgotten to mention that with the amendments that he will be bringing
back to the Board, he found a few housekeeping items that he needed to correct from when staff worked on
the Zoning Ordinance in May 2012.  One of the areas he noted for correction was a section of the Ordinance
that was deleted by mistake.  He said he needed to reinsert the portion of the ordinance, and then change some
wording and articles in the Zoning Ordinance overall.


The Board gave no direction and took no action for this request.  A copy of the request, identified as
‘Attachment 8", follows these minutes and is made an official part hereof.
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ADMINISTRATOR’S REPORTS:


SPLOST Update: Public Works Director Phil Mallon gave updated the Board on current SPLOST projects ongoing in
Fayette County and on the ARC Project Solicitation. The Board gave no direction and took no action on this report.


ATTORNEY’S REPORTS:


No report was given.


COMMISSIONERS REPORTS:


Commissioner Allen McCarty: Commissioner McCarty reported that several days ago his mother-in-law suffered a
heart attack and had to be rush to the hospital.  He praised Fayette County’s Emergency 911 services and Fire and
Emergency Services for their rapid and professional responses.


Commissioner Lee Hearn: Commissioner Hearn encouraged Commissioners-elect Barlow, Oddo and Ognio to rely
on the County Attorney Scott Bennett for legal guidance on County matters, and he added that Mr. Bennett has been
a very reliable source of information up to this point.


Commissioner Steve Brown: Commissioner Brown asked the Board if the incoming Board would be allowed, as a
committee consisting of the 2013 Board of Commissioners, to select the new County Administrator and give a proposal,
or should the incoming Board wait until January to make a selection at that time.  He said if the Board would allow for
it, the Committee could call a meeting, it would follow the rules to the letter based on the new law that went into effect
earlier in the year, and it would start moving on hiring a new County Administrator.  Chairman Frady replied that he would
not vote on any candidates.  Commissioner Horgan added that the committee’s approach to the issue has made the
decision hard to process and that the approach was why Commissioner Hearn said what he did.  Commissioner Horgan
continued that he had been informed that there was no proper vetting, that the process was not handled properly at all,
and that he did not want to be involved with it.  He pointed out that, earlier, the Board had stated that it would allow the
three new Commissioners to be involved in the process, but that he also assumed that the Board would have been privy
to what was going on; even though the Board was not privy to the information.  He summarized that the committee was
asking him to do something blindly, and he would not do that as a County Commissioner.  Chairman Frady stated that
he informed Commissioner-elect David Barlow that he would not support the chosen candidate.  He stated that the
candidate formerly sat on Commissioner Brown’s council when Commissioner Brown was mayor of Peachtree City, and
that he was very familiar with the candidate’s history.  Commissioner Horgan noted that there were a lot of candidates
on the list who were very qualified and who were overlooked.  


County Attorney Scott Bennett pointed out that Commissioner Brown had requested an Agenda item for the October 25,
2012 to vote on the candidate.  Commissioner Brown agreed and asked County Clerk Floyd Jones to remove the item
from the Agenda.  Mr. Bennett replied that by removing the request it helps staff in responding to Open Records
requests.
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ADJOURNMENT:


Commissioner Brown moved to adjourn the October 3, 2012 Board of Commissioners Workshop meeting.
Commissioner Hearn seconded the motion.  No discussion followed.  The motion passed unanimously.


The October 3, 2012 Board of Commissioners Workshop meeting adjourned at 5:43 p.m.


___________________________________                               __________________________________________
        Floyd L. Jones, County Clerk                                       Herbert Frady, Chairman


The foregoing minutes were duly approved at an official meeting of the Board of Commissioners of Fayette County,
Georgia, held on the 25th day of October 2012.


___________________________________
        Floyd L. Jones, County Clerk
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Notice: A complete audio recording of this meeting can be heard by accessing Fayette


County’s Website at www.fayettecountyga.gov.  Click on “Board of Commissioners”, then


“County Commission Meetings”, and follow the instructions.  The entire meeting or a single


topic can be heard.


                       


The Board of Commissioners of Fayette County, Georgia, met in Official Session on October 11, 2012 at 7:00 p.m. in


the Public Meeting Room of the Fayette County Administrative Complex, 140 Stonewall Avenue, Fayetteville, Georgia.


Commissioners Present: Herb Frady, Chairman


Robert Horgan, Vice Chairman


Steve Brown


Lee Hearn


Allen McCarty


Staff Present: Jack Krakeel, Interim County Administrator


Scott Bennett, County Attorney


Floyd L. Jones, County Clerk
________________________________________________________________________________________________


Call to Order, Invocation and Pledge of Allegiance.  


Chairman Frady called the October 11, 2012 Board of Commissioners’ meeting to order at 7:01 p.m.


Commissioner Hearn offered the Invocation and led the audience in the Pledge of Allegiance.


Acceptance of Agenda.


Commissioner Brown moved to accept the Agenda as published.  Commissioner McCarty seconded the motion.  No


discussion followed.  The motion passed unanimously.


PRESENTATION/RECOGNITION:


1. Recognition of the Cancer Wellness Walk Committee.


Vice-Chairman Robert Horgan commented on the work of the Cancer Wellness Walk Committee and Cancer


Wellness at Piedmont Fayette Hospital before he read a resolution thanking the Cancer Wellness Walk


Committee for its fund-raising efforts on behalf of Cancer Wellness.  Ms. Vicki Turner, representing the Cancer


Wellness Walk Committee and Ms. Tavari Brown, representing Cancer Wellness at Piedmont Fayette Hospital,


also spoke about the needs and efforts to provide support to those affected by cancer.  A copy of the request


and resolution, identified as “Attachment 1", follows these minutes and is made an official part hereof.
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PUBLIC COMMENT:


Randy Ognio: Mr. Ognio commented on Consent Agenda Item 1 saying he did not know why anyone would enter into


a bid process with Fayette County since vendors respond to invitations for bid only to have their bids beaten down to


competitor’s prices.  Mr. Ognio then spoke about Consent Agenda Item 3 by asking if an engineer had looked at the


existing burn building to assess its condition.  Mr. Ognio thought it was ironic that Consent Agenda Items 7 and 8 were


next to each other since once spoke about a water shortage and the other was requesting the ability to close a well.  He


closed by talking about New Business 1, asking if the bridge on Westbridge Road would be a curved bridge and what


safety implications were considered for a curved bridge.


CONSENT AGENDA:


Commissioner Brown requested the Board to remove Consent Agenda Item 4 for discussion.


Commissioner Horgan moved to approve Consent Agenda Items 1-9 excluding Consent Agenda Item 4.  Commissioner


Hearn seconded the motion.  No discussion followed.  The motion passed unanimously.


1. Approval of staff’s recommendation to award Proposal #P838- Emergency Operations Center (EOC)
Architectural Design to Wakefield Beasley & Associates, in the amount of $162,000.00, for architectural
design and development of bid documents for the proposed EOC and Headquarters, and to authorize
the Chairman to sign the contract and associated documents contingent upon the Attorney’s review.
A copy of the request, identified as “Attachment 2", follows these minutes and is made an official part
hereof.


2. Approval of staff’s request to transfer $19,000.00 from three Computer Technology CIP accounts for the
Fire, EMS, and Public Safety Departments into three FY2013 Operations and Maintenance (O&M)
budgets- Communications Services accounts, for the operation of Verizon Wireless devices supporting
the mobile Computer Aided Dispatch (CAD) program.  A copy of the request, identified as “Attachment
3", follows these minutes and is made an official part hereof.


3. Approval of staff’s request to award Bid #846- Conex Box for Burn Building (Project No. 3270A) to
Containers Unlimited, LLC, in the amount of $31,045.00, for the purchase of a Conex Box for the
Training Center’s Burn Building, and authorization for the Chairman to sign the contract or related
documents contingent upon the County Attorney’s review.  A copy of the request, identified as
“Attachment 4", follows these minutes and is made an official part hereof.


4. Approval of staff’s request to authorize a one-year contract extension with Tag Grinding Services for
short term debris removal during times of extreme inclement weather or declared county disaster, with
said extension to commence on October 27, 2012, and authorization for the Chairman to sign the
contract or related documents contingent upon the County Attorney’s review.


Commissioner Brown pointed out that the agenda request explained that a reason to extend the contract was


due, in part, to the amount of time required to work through the Request for Proposals (RFP) process.  He


hoped that, given the financial situation that Fayette County is in, staff would take the time to review the RFP


and actually bid it out the work since the contract has expired.  He added that the RFP process should be


simple since one had recently been worked out.
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Deputy Fire Chief Tom Bartlett explained how going through the RFP process would bring an encumbrance


on staff which would not be justified by the results.  He said Public Safety has a track history with this request,


and it knows the expected amount, and there were hundreds of hours that went in to finishing the complete RFP


review last year.  Mr. Bartlett closed saying staff anticipated a one-year renewal with Tag Grinding when it


entered into contract with them last year, and that was why the contract included the ability to enter into the


extended year.


Commissioner Brown asked if staff would ask for another one-year extension when the currently requested one-


year extension expires next year.  Chief Bartlett replied that staff would not ask for another one-year extension


next year since he understood that this was the only one-year extension available in the original contract.


Commissioner Brown moved to authorize a one-year contract extension with Tag Grinding Services for short


term debris removal during times of extreme inclement weather or declared county disaster, with said extension


to commence on October 27, 2012, and authorization for the Chairman to sign the contract or related


documents contingent upon the County Attorney’s review.  Commissioner McCarty seconded the motion.  No


discussion followed.  The motion passed unanimously.  A copy of the request and contract extension, identified


as “Attachment 5", follows these minutes and is made an official part hereof.


5. Approval of staff’s request to submit a new Inert Landfill Permit-by-Rule application to the Georgia
Environmental Division for the purpose of establishing a new inert landfill on county property.  A copy
of the request, identified as “Attachment 6", follows these minutes and is made an official part hereof.


6. Approval of the Water Committee’s recommendation to place the Lake McIntosh monument at the end
of the cul-de-sac overlooking the pump house and dam at Lake McIntosh.  A copy of the request,
identified as “Attachment 7", follows these minutes and is made an official part hereof.


7. Approval of the Water Committee’s recommendation to authorize Water System Director Tony Parrott
to contact the Georgia Department of Natural Resources’ Environmental Protection Division requesting
a variance from State Outdoor Water Use Schedules to restrict outdoor watering for any purpose to an
odd / even day schedule and with no outdoor watering permitted on Fridays.  A copy of the request,
identified as “Attachment 8", follows these minutes and is made an official part hereof.


8. Approval of the Water Committee’s recommendation that the Water System will no longer use the
Willowbend Well in Peachtree City as a water source.  A copy of the request, identified as “Attachment
9", follows these minutes and is made an official part hereof.


9. Approval of the September 27, 2012 Board of Commissioners Minutes.


NEW BUSINESS:


1. Consideration of Resolution 2012-20 authorizing the acquisition of land and easements in Fayette
County, Georgia, by negotiated contract or condemnation pursuant to provisions of O.C.G.A Section
32-3-4 through Section 32-3-19, for parcels of certain real property identified on the right of way plans
for the necessary re-alignment and bridge construction for Westbridge Road.
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County Attorney Scott Bennett reported that whenever Fayette County needs land for a road project, the County


has to adopt a resolution authorizing the need.  He explained that Fayette County is in negotiations with two


property owners and that the County is trying to reach an amicable price with those property owners.  However,


he pointed out that the County has reached the place where the property owners will either have to commit to


work with the County or the County will have to condemn the property.  He said that, in order to condemn


property, the County will need to adopt a resolution saying it needs the property.  He explained that Fayette


County has already drawn the right of way plans, and that the plans only required the property in the right of


way, so that the bridge can be constructed and the road can be realigned.  He summarized that the resolution


would establish the need for the land, that the Board has previously approved the project, and that the County


has been in negotiations for the land.


Chairman Frady noted that Westbridge Road is not part of the West Fayetteville Bypass project.  Mr. Bennett


agreed with the Chairman saying it is a separate project from the West Fayetteville Bypass, and that is why it


requires a separate resolution.


Commissioner Horgan moved to adopt Resolution 2012-20 authorizing the acquisition of land and easements


in Fayette County, Georgia, by negotiated contract or condemnation pursuant to provision of O.C.G.A Section


32-3-4 through Section 32-3-19, for parcels of certain real property identified on the right of way plans for the


necessary realignment and bridge construction for Westbridge Road.  Commissioner Hearn seconded the


motion.  No discussion followed.  The motion passed 4-1 with Commissioner Brown voting in opposition.  A


copy of the request and Resolution 2012-20, identified as “Attachment 10", follow these minutes and are made


an official part hereof.


2. Consideration of staff’s request to enter into Intergovernmental and Services Franchise Agreements
with the Town of Woolsey that would allow Fayette County to provide stormwater management services
to the Town of Woolsey and to bill residents of the Town of Woolsey for said services, and authorization
for the Chairman to sign the agreements contingent upon the County Attorney’s review.


Stormwater Management Director Vanessa Birrell explained that this request is for consideration for the Town


of Woolsey to become an extension of Fayette County’s Unincorporated Stormwater Management Service.


She reminded the Board that during the initial feasibility studies, the Board indicated that it had an interest in


exploring a multi-jurisdictional approach for those locations the County already provides services for;


specifically, for the towns of Brooks and Woolsey and with an option for the Town of Tyrone.  She reported that


the Town of Brooks is still in the process of deciding, that the Town of Tyrone has made no indication that they


want to be considered, and that the Town of Woolsey has expressed its interest by signing the two agreements.


Commissioner Hearn moved to approve staff’s request to enter into Intergovernmental and Services Franchise


Agreements with the Town of Woolsey that would allow Fayette County to provide stormwater management


services to the Town of Woolsey and to bill residents of the Town of Woolsey for said services, and to authorize


the Chairman to sign the agreements contingent upon the County Attorney’s review.  Commissioners Horgan


and Brown seconded the motion.  No discussion followed.  The motion passed unanimously.  A copy of the


request and Intergovernmental Agreement, identified as “Attachment 11", follow and are made an official part


hereof.
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[Clerk’s Note: On October 12, 2012, County Attorney Scott Bennett advised that the Services Franchise
Agreement should not be signed by the Chairman since it would provide a long-term obligation on Fayette


County.  The County Attorney did agree that the Chairman should sign the Intergovernmental Agreement with


the Town of Woolsey.] 


3. Consideration of reappointment of Brian Cardoza to the Fayette County Public Facilities Authority for
another one-year term commencing November 1, 2012 and ending October 31, 2013.


Commissioner Horgan stated that Mr. Cardoza has stated he would be more than happy to work on the Fayette


County Public Facility Authority, and he recommended Mr. Cardoza as a candidate for a one-year term


commencing November 1, 2012 and expiring October 31, 2013.


Commissioner Horgan moved to reappoint Brian Cardoza to the Fayette County Public Facilities Authority for


another one-year term commencing November 1, 2012 and ending October 31, 2013.  Chairman Frady


seconded the motion.


Commissioner Brown replied that he knows Mr. Cardoza who is a “nice fellow”, and that Mr. Cardoza serves


on two separate authorities for Fayette County.  He pointed out that Fayette County has a lot of intelligent


people living in it so there is no reason for one person to serve on two authorities, and that other people should


be given the opportunity to serve.  He summarized that, in keeping with his prior votes as they relate to County


appointments, and given that the current appointment was not publically advertised, he would not vote in favor


of the reappointment.


Chairman Frady asked if members of the Public Facilities Authority could reappoint themselves.  Interim County


Administrator Jack Krakeel replied that members could succeed themselves annually, but their succession is


done through the Board’s reappointment process.  He also reminded the Board that there are three members


who serve on the Public Facilities Authority, and that the other two members have not expressed an interest


in continuing in their positions; meaning those positions would become vacant on October 31, 2012.  Chairman


Frady suggested that those two remaining positions be placed on the November 7, 2012 Workshop Agenda


since the appointed members would have to serve until they are replaced.


The motion to reappoint Brian Cardoza to the Fayette County Public Facilities Authority for another one-year


term commencing November 1, 2012 and ending October 31, 2013  passed 3-2 with Commissioners Brown


and McCarty voting in opposition.  A copy of the request, identified as “Attachment 12", follows these minutes


and is made an official part hereof.


ADMINISTRATOR’S REPORTS:


There was no Administrator’s Report.


ATTORNEY’S REPORTS:


Notification of Ethics Complaint: County Attorney Scott Bennett reported an Ethics Complaint has been filed against


him by two citizens in Fayette County.  He then explained the Ethics Complaint and its accusations, told about the


circumstances and reasons he thought led up the complaint, and answered questions from the Board.
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COMMISSIONERS’ REPORTS:


Commissioner McCarty: Commissioner McCarty noted that during his last report, he spoke about Fayette County’s


fantastic E-911 system.  He reported that, unfortunately, his family had to use the service again, but that, again, the


service is extraordinary in what they do.  He recognized Public Safety Director Allen McCullough and all of his staff, and


he thanked them all for what they have done for Fayette County.


ADJOURNMENT:


Commissioner Hearn moved to adjourn the October 11, 2012 Board of Commissioners Meeting.  Commissioner Horgan


seconded the motion.  No discussion followed.  The motion passed unanimously.


The October 11, 2012 Board of Commissioners meeting was adjourned at 7:40 p.m.


___________________________________                               __________________________________________


          Floyd L. Jones, County Clerk                 Herbert Frady, Chairman


 


The foregoing minutes were duly approved at an official meeting of the Board of Commissioners of Fayette County,


Georgia, held on the 25th day of October 2012.


___________________________________


      Floyd L. Jones, County Clerk








AgendaAgendaAgendaAgenda
Board of Commissioners


October 25, 2012
 7:00 P.M.


Call to Order, Invocation and Pledge of Allegiance.  


Acceptance of Agenda.


PRESENTATION/RECOGNITION:


1. Proclamation of November 4, 2012 as “Retired Educators Day in Fayette
County”.


PUBLIC COMMENT:


CONSENT AGENDA:


1. Approval of staff’s request to award Bid #843- Library Carpet Installation to
Mehio’s Flooring, doing business as Expressive Flooring, for the purpose of
replacing the carpet in designated locations in the Library, at a cost of
$35,155.00, and authorization for the Chairman to sign the contract and
related documents contingent upon the County Attorney’s review.


2. Approval of staff’s recommendation to extend the annual price contract for
blended phosphate with Pristine Water Solutions, Inc., for the price of $71.00
per 50 pound pail, and authorization for the Chairman to sign the contract
extension contingent upon the County Attorney’s review.


3. Approval of staff’s recommendation to award Bid #849 to low-bidders Cole
Technology, Inc. (doing business as PMC) and to GMP Environmental, in an
aggregate amount of $22,443.21, for the repair and installation of the Raw
Water #4 pump and motor at the Lake Horton Pump Station, and
authorization for the Chairman to sign the contract or related documents
contingent upon the Attorney’s review.


4. Approval of the October 3, 2012 Board of Commissioners Workshop Minutes
and the Board of Commissioners October 11, 2012 Board of Commissioners
Minutes.


NEW BUSINESS:


1. Discussion concerning the appointment of members to the Ethics Board.


BOARD OF COMMISSIONERS
Herb Frady, Chairman


Robert Horgan, Vice Chairman
Steve Brown
Lee Hearn


Allen McCarty


i


STAFF
Jack Krakeel, Interim County Administrator


Scott Bennett, County Attorney
Floyd Jones, County Clerk


i


MEETING LOCATION
Public Meeting Room
Administrative Complex
140 Stonewall Avenue
Fayetteville, GA 30214


i


MEETING TIMES
2nd and 4th Thursday each month 7:00 pm


i


COMMISSION OFFICE
Administrative Complex


Suite 100
140 Stonewall Avenue
Fayetteville, GA 30214
Phone: 770.305.5200
Fax: 770.305.5210


i


WEB SITE


www.fayettecountyga.gov


i


E-MAIL


administration@fayettecountyga.gov







Agenda
October 25, 2012
Page Number 2


ADMINISTRATOR’S REPORTS:


ATTORNEY’S REPORTS:


COMMISSIONERS’ REPORTS:


ADJOURNMENT:








COUNTY AGENDA REQUEST 


Department: Presenter(s):


Background/History/Details:


Wording for the Agenda:


What action are you seeking from the Board of Commissioners?


If this item requires funding, please describe:


Has this request been considered within the past two years? If so, when?


Is Audio-Visual Equipment Required for this Request?*


Administrator's Approval


Backup Provided with Request?


Approved by Finance


Approved by Purchasing


Reviewed  by Legal


County Clerk's Approval


Type of Request:


Staff Notes:


Meeting Date:


*  All audio-visual material must be submitted to the County Clerk's Office no later than 48 hours prior to the meeting.  It is also  


  your department's responsibility to ensure all third-party audio-visual material is submitted at least 48 hours in advance.


Commissioners Jack Krakeel


Discussion concerning the appointment of members to the Ethics Board.


On November 18, 2010, the Fayette County Board of Commissioners adopted Ordinance 2010-20, commonly referred to as the Ethics 


Ordinance.  During its adoption, the Board discussed the need to quickly appoint citizens to the Ethics Board; however, to date, no one 


has been appointed. 


 


On October 11, 2012, the County Clerk received an Ethics Complaint against County Attorney Scott Bennett.  Based on the Ethics 


Ordinance, the Ethics Board has thirty (30) days to take some action after a complaint is made.  The thirty day deadline will expire on 


Friday, November 9, 2012. 


 


The Board of Commissioners must appoint three members and two alternative members to the Ethics Board as soon as possible in order 


for the proceeds to begin.  The only other regular scheduled meeting that will occur prior to the deadline's expiration is the November 7, 


2012 Board of Commissioners Workshop meeting-- only two days before the deadline expires.


The Board is requested to appoint members to the Ethics Board as soon as possible so that proceedings for the Ethics Ordinance can 


begin.


Not Applicable.


No


No


Yes


Yes


Not Applicable


Not Applicable Yes


New BusinessThursday, October 25, 2012







 


 


To:  Jack Krakeel, County Administrator 


 


From:  Floyd L. Jones, County Clerk 


 


Date:  October 16, 2012 


 


Subject: Ethics Ordinance and Establishing an Ethic Board. 


 


 


On November 18, 2010, the Fayette County Board of Commissioners adopted Ordinance 2010-10; commonly 


referred to as the Ethics Ordinance.  I am attaching a copy of the Ethics Ordinance for your use and review.  


Prior to its adoption, the Board discussed the particulars of the Ethics Ordinance and made recommendations 


during the October 6, 2010 and November 3, 2010 Workshop meetings. Those recommendations are 


incorporated in the approved Ethics Ordinance.   


 


When the Ethics Ordinance was passed on November 18, 2010, the Board discussed how quickly names should 


be submitted to in order to establish the Ethics Board.  It was agreed at that time that individuals should be 


nominated quickly so that the Board could be established as soon as possible.  There was even discussion that 


nominees to the Ethics Board could be voted on by the last meeting of December 2010. 


 


Unfortunately, the minutes do not indicate that an Ethics Board was established or that nominees were 


recommended.  


  


On October 11, 2012, I received an Ethics Complaint against County Attorney Scott Bennett. The Ethics Board 


has within thirty (30) days to take some action after a complaint is received.  I believe it is essential that the 


Board of Commissioners submit nominations for the Ethics Board as quickly as possible in order to respond in 


timely manner to this complaint.  The Board only has one Thursday night meeting, October 25, and one 


Workshop meeting, November 7, to vote on nominees to the Ethics Board.  The only Thursday night meeting in 


November will take place after the thirty (30) day requirement has expired. 


  


Please let me know how you think is the best way to proceed with this issue. 


 


FLJ 
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COUNTY AGENDA REQUEST 


Department: Presenter(s):


Background/History/Details:


Wording for the Agenda:


What action are you seeking from the Board of Commissioners?


If this item requires funding, please describe:


Has this request been considered within the past two years? If so, when?


Is Audio-Visual Equipment Required for this Request?*


Administrator's Approval


Backup Provided with Request?


Approved by Finance


Approved by Purchasing


Reviewed  by Legal


County Clerk's Approval


Type of Request:


Staff Notes:


Meeting Date:


*  All audio-visual material must be submitted to the County Clerk's Office no later than 48 hours prior to the meeting.  It is also  


  your department's responsibility to ensure all third-party audio-visual material is submitted at least 48 hours in advance.


Commissioners Commissioner Robert Horgan


Proclamation of November 4, 2012 as "Retired Educators Day in Fayette County". 


For over 54 years, the Georgia Retired Educators Association has been dedicated to improving the welfare of retired educators, and 


through the association, members have been provided opportunities to become involved in community activities. 


 


Today, there are over 97,000 retired educators living in Georgia of whom more than 22,000 are members of the Georgia Retired 


Educators Association. 


 


The influence of the educators over their collective years, and through the lives of multitudes of students, is incalculable.  They serve as a 


wealth of knowledge and experience, and they continue to contribute to various causes of every type across the state and throughout the 


nation. 


 


Members of the Fayette County Retired Educators will be present to receive the resolution.


Proclamation of November 4, 2012 as "Retired Educators Day in Fayette County".


Not Applicable.


No


No


Yes


Yes


Not Applicable


Not Applicable


Yes


Yes


Presentation/RecognitionThursday, October 25, 2012







 


PROCLAMATION 
Retired Educators Day in Fayette County 


 
WHEREAS, More than 97,000 educators who devoted their time, energies and talents to 


Georgia’s education system, resulting in the academic, social, and cultural 
betterment of Georgians, are now retired; and 


 
WHEREAS, During their careers, retired educators touched and influenced the lives of 


generations of young people and motivated and inspired them to use their innate 
talents and abilities to the fullest and to become responsible and contributing 
citizens; and 


 
WHEREAS, Retired educators possess valuable knowledge and use their lifetime 


experiences and skills to enrich the educational process in a variety of settings.  
They often continue to be a major source of influence in our communities, 
actively working in civic, religious, and humanitarian endeavors, or quietly 
working “behind the scenes” for the benefit of others; and 


 
WHEREAS, The Fayette County Retired Educator’s Association, with over 22,000 members, 


dedicates its efforts to improving the welfare of retired teachers and others, who 
have spent their careers engaged in the lives of young people; and 


 
WHEREAS, Almost every American owes a debt of gratitude to teachers in their lives, many 


having fond memories of perhaps one special teacher who made a life-changing 
difference in their lives or who influenced their career or life choices.  Most likely, 
these teachers have dedicated most of their lives to their teaching careers and 
many continue to help others even now in retirement; and 


 
WHEREAS, The Governor of the State of Georgia has proclaimed the day of Sunday, 


November 4, 2012 as Retired Educators Day in Georgia 
 
NOW, THEREFORE, WE, THE BOARD OF COMMISSIONERS OF FAYETTE COUNTY, do 
hereby proclaim Sunday, November 4, 2012 as “RETIRED EDUCATORS DAY IN FAYETTE 
COUNTY”, and in doing so honor the lives and careers of the educators in our community.  We 
call upon our citizens to likewise honor these who have had such influence and meaning in our 
lives and the lives of past generations.  We wish them a fulfilling and rewarding retirement. 
 
 So resolved this 25th day of October 2012 by the 
 
 
       BOARD OF COMMISSIONERS 
       FAYETTE COUNTY, GEORGIA 
       


______________________________ 
       Herbert E. Frady, Chairman 
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COUNTY AGENDA REQUEST 


Department: Presenter(s):


Background/History/Details:


Wording for the Agenda:


What action are you seeking from the Board of Commissioners?


If this item requires funding, please describe:


Has this request been considered within the past two years? If so, when?


Is Audio-Visual Equipment Required for this Request?*


Administrator's Approval


Backup Provided with Request?


Approved by Finance


Approved by Purchasing


Reviewed  by Legal


County Clerk's Approval


Type of Request:


Staff Notes:


Meeting Date:


*  All audio-visual material must be submitted to the County Clerk's Office no later than 48 hours prior to the meeting.  It is also  


  your department's responsibility to ensure all third-party audio-visual material is submitted at least 48 hours in advance.


Library Chris Snell


Approval of staff's request to award Bid #843- Library Carpet Installation to Mehio's Flooring, doing business as Expressive Flooring, for 


the purpose of replacing the carpet in designated locations in the Library, at a cost of $35,155.00, and authorization for the Chairman to 


sign the contract and related documents contingent upon the County Attorney's review.


The carpet in the Fayette County Library  was installed in 1991.  Due to its age and heavy foot traffic, rips and bubbles have formed that 


can cause tripping hazards.  The carpet is also stained and discolored in various parts of the library. 


 


When the new Ferrol Sams Reading Room was added, it was decided to use carpet squares instead of a continuous sheet of carpet, .  


The squares, if damaged or stained, can be economically and easily replaced, unlike full-sized carpet. 


 


The Purchasing Department issued Invitation to Bid #843 to obtain prices both for carpet squares and carpets.  Invitations were mailed to 


20 vendors, and were extended via the Fayette News, the county's website, Georgia Local Government Access Marketplace, and 


Channel 23.  Eight vendors responded. 


 


Taken on the whole, the bids for carpet squares were 22% higher on average than bids for regular carpet.  However, it was determined 


that ability to replace only the damaged areas over time should more than offset the difference, in addition to helping keep the Library 


looking good.  The low-bidder, Mehio's Flooring, doing business as Expressive Flooring, is the recommended vendor for this request.


Approval of staff's request to award Bid #843- Library Carpet Installation to Mehio's Flooring, doing business as Expressive Flooring, for 


the purpose of replacing the carpet in designated locations in the Library, at a cost of $35,155.00, and authorization for the Chairman to 


sign the contract and related documents contingent upon the County Attorney's review.


Library SPLOST Fund 290 has available funds for this request.  Expenditure Code: 37260500-522255-3500A


No


No


Yes


Yes


Yes


Yes


Yes


Yes


Spaces to be carpeted are the main collection area, two study rooms, the children's area, offices, and the hall.  It is anticipated that the 


carpet will be installed over a span of four days, but the library will not have to be closed during installation- only those locations directly 


affected by the installation process.


ConsentThursday, October 25, 2012







 


Mailing Address:  140 Stonewall Avenue West, Fayetteville GA 30214 Main Phone:  770-460-5730 Web Site:  www.fayettecountyga.gov


 
 
 
To:  Jack Krakeel 
 
From:  Ted L. Burgess 
 
Date:  October 11, 2012 
 
Subject: Invitation to Bid #843 – Library Carpet Installation 
 
The Library has gray carpet that was installed in the 1990’s, and some red carpet that was 
installed more recently.  Because of age of the carpet and heavy foot-traffic, rips and bubbles 
have occurred which cause a potential tripping hazard.  There are also a number of stained areas 
of carpet throughout the Library. 
 
When the new Ferrol Sams Reading Room was added recently, it was decided to use carpet 
squares instead of a continuous sheet of carpet.  The carpet squares, which measure 
approximately one yard square, have worked well for that room.  If it becomes damaged or 
stained, a square can be economically and easily replaced, unlike the full-size carpet. 
 
The Purchasing Department issued Invitation to Bid #843 to obtain prices for both carpet squares 
and carpets.  Invitations were direct-mailed to 20 vendors.  In addition, invitations were extended 
via the Fayette News, the county website, Georgia Local Government Access Marketplace 
(www.glga.org), and Channel 23.  Eight vendors responded to the invitation to bid (please see 
the attached spread sheet). 
 
Taken as a whole, the bids for carpet squares were 22% higher on average than the bids for 
regular carpet.  However, it was determined that the ability to replace only the damaged areas 
over time should more than offset the cost difference, in addition to helping to keep the Library 
looking good by replacing stained squares. 
 
The low bidder for the carpet squares was Mehio’s Flooring, dba Expressive Flooring at a total of 
$35,155.00.  The Library recommends this vendor, and I support the Library’s recommendation. 
 
Attachment 



http://www.glga.org/





Attachment


Total
Option 1
+ Offices
& Hall


Total
Option 2
+ Offices
& Hall


RESPONDENTS


MAIN AREA
&


TWO STUDY 
ROOMS


(9,800 Sq Ft)


CHILDREN'S 
AREA


(3,332 Sq Ft)


MAIN AREA
&


TWO STUDY 
ROOMS


(9,800 Sq Ft)


CHILDREN'S 
AREA


(3,332 Sq Ft)


OFFICES 
AREA


(1,677 Sq Ft)
HALL


(455 Sq Ft)


Carnes Contract Floors, Inc. $31,645.00 $10,866.00 $22,815.00 $7,851.00 $3,937.00 $1,186.00 $47,634.00 $35,789.00


Carpet Corp. of America (A) $22,470.00 $8,290.00 $16,910.00 $5,785.00 $3,450.00 $1,130.00 $35,340.00 $27,275.00


Continental Flooring Company $35,958.00 $12,494.00 $34,926.00 $11,874.00 $6,970.00 $1,892.00 $57,314.00 $55,662.00


Fayette Floor and Wallcovering $29,400.00 $9,996.00 $24,500.00 $8,330.00 $4,192.50 $637.50 $44,226.00 $37,660.00


Jostes Carpet, Inc. $43,023.75 $16,237.49 $32,675.48 $12,331.99 $8,772.75 $1,543.75 $69,577.74 $55,323.97


Mehio's Flooring
dba Expressive Flooring $23,100.00 $7,350.00 $20,000.00 $6,080.00 $3,570.00 $1,135.00 $35,155.00 $30,785.00


Professional Floor Covering $32,670.00 $11,106.66 $23,958.00 $7,400.00 $3,726.00 $1,011.11 $48,513.77 $36,095.11


Russell Ventures, Inc. $25,550.34 $8,425.41 $18,840.22 $6,280.74 $4,020.68 $986.39 $38,982.82 $30,128.03


(A) Carpet Corporation of America's bid adds an additional $800.00 for trash removel and miscellaneous expenses.
      In addition, they propose to add the cost of floor preparation when they remove the old carpet.


Offices & Hall


BID: #843 CARPET PURCHASE & INSTALLATION____________


Option 1:
Carpet Squares


Option 2:
Carpet
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COUNTY AGENDA REQUEST 


Department: Presenter(s):


Background/History/Details:


Wording for the Agenda:


What action are you seeking from the Board of Commissioners?


If this item requires funding, please describe:


Has this request been considered within the past two years? If so, when?


Is Audio-Visual Equipment Required for this Request?*


Administrator's Approval


Backup Provided with Request?


Approved by Finance


Approved by Purchasing


Reviewed  by Legal


County Clerk's Approval


Type of Request:


Staff Notes:


Meeting Date:


*  All audio-visual material must be submitted to the County Clerk's Office no later than 48 hours prior to the meeting.  It is also 


  your department's responsibility to ensure all third-party audio-visual material is submitted at least 48 hours in advance.


Purchasing Ted Burgess


Approval of staff's recommendation to extend the annual price contract for blended phosphate with Pristine Water Solutions, Inc, for the 


price of $71.00 per 50 pound pail, and authorization for the Chairman to sign the contract extension contingent upon the County 


Attorney's review.


The Purchasing Department procured competitive bids for most chemicals used by the Water System through issuance of Invitation to 


Bid #845, with contracts awarded to the successful bidders on September 27, 2012.  In response to the invitation to bid on one chemical, 


however, three bidders offered substitute chemicals, while none offered the specific designation sought.  The chemical in question is a 


dry blended phosphate, called Aquadene SK-7101, which is trademarked.  It is only available through one vendor, Pristine Water 


Solutions, Inc. 


 


There are several phosphate compounds on the market, each with its own formula.  They require the use of different quantities, and 


provide different results based on a given water system's specific circumstances.  The Water System, with the help of the Georgia 


Division of Natural Resources and the State Engineer, identified Aquadene SK-7101 as the compound that meets Fayette County's 


needs.  When they started using this product, they no longer experienced water with a red discoloration, and no longer received 


complaints from citizens. 


 


Pristine Water Solutions has agreed to extend the existing annual price agreement, to continue selling the Aquadene SK-7101 to the 


county at the same price, for the 12-month period ending October 1, 2013.


Approval of staff's recommendation to extend the annual price contract for blended phosphate with Pristine Water Solutions, Inc, for the 


price of $71.00 per 50 pound pail, and authorization for the Chairman to sign the contract extension contingent upon the County 


Attorney's review.


Funds are included in the Water System's annual budget for this chemical.


No


No


Yes


Yes


Yes


Yes


Yes


Yes


The number of 50-pound pails purchased each year fluctuates from year to year, meaning it is not possible to provide an aggregate fiscal 


year cost for the chemical.  However, in Fiscal Year 2012, the Water System purchased 480 fifty-pound pails of the chemical, at a total 


cost of $34,080.00.


ConsentThursday, October 25, 2012







 


Mailing Address:  140 Stonewall Avenue West, Fayetteville GA 30214 Main Phone:  770-460-5730 Web Site:  www.fayettecountyga.gov 


 
 
 
To:  Jack Krakeel 
 
From:  Ted L. Burgess 
 
Date:  October 2, 2012 
 
Subject: Aquadene SK-7101 
 
In the past, the Water System had used lime in the county’s water as a corrosion inhibitor.  
However, several years ago the water developed a red, discolored condition.  The state’s 
Department of Natural Resources found that the practice of using lime to raise the 
water’s pH level was no longer sufficient.  The State Engineer determined that a different 
type of corrosion inhibitor – a blended phosphate chemical named Aquadene SK-7101 – 
was needed to return the water to the desired quality. 
 
The manufacturer of Aquadene SK-7101 is Pristine Water Solutions, Inc, located in 
Waukegan, Illinois.  The company ran water-quality tests for the county, and determined 
the dosage needed.  This solution has worked consistently, and the county no longer 
receives complaints due to the previous condition. 
 
Phosphate compounds such as Aquadene SK-7101 have a unique chemical composition.  
Pristine Water Solutions owns a trademark for this product, and is the only source 
available.  In Fiscal Year 2012, the Water System purchased 480 fifty-pound pails of the 
chemical, at a total cost of $34,080. 
 
The county has had a fixed-price contract with Pristine Water Solutions for this product 
for a number of years (the Board awarded a contract extension last year in the meeting 
of September 7, 2011).  The company is willing to extend the contract for another year at 
the previous price of $71.00 per 50 pound pail.  The alternative is to run tests and 
determine if there is another chemical available which would deliver acceptable results.  
The Water System recommends extension of the price agreement.  I concur with their 
recommendation. 
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COUNTY AGENDA REQUEST 


Department: Presenter(s):


Background/History/Details:


Wording for the Agenda:


What action are you seeking from the Board of Commissioners?


If this item requires funding, please describe:


Has this request been considered within the past two years? If so, when?


Is Audio-Visual Equipment Required for this Request?*


Administrator's Approval


Backup Provided with Request?


Approved by Finance


Approved by Purchasing


Reviewed  by Legal


County Clerk's Approval


Type of Request:


Staff Notes:


Meeting Date:


*  All audio-visual material must be submitted to the County Clerk's Office no later than 48 hours prior to the meeting.  It is also  


  your department's responsibility to ensure all third-party audio-visual material is submitted at least 48 hours in advance.


Water System Tony Parrott


Approval of staff's recommendation to award Bid #849 to low-bidders Cole Technology, Inc. (doing business as PMC) and to GPM 


Environmental, in an aggregate amount of $22,443.21, for the repair and installation of the Raw Water #4 pump and motor at the Lake 


Horton Pump Station, and authorization for the Chairman to sign the contract or related documents contingent upon the Attorney's review 


Both the Raw Water #4 motor and pump, located at the Lake Horton Pump Station, require repairs. 


 


Invitation to Bid #849 solicited contractors to repair and re-install the raw water pump and motor, and the solicitation asked vendors to 


price the pump repairs and the motor repairs separately.   


 


Invitations were direct-mailed to 24 vendors, and were extended through the Fayette Daily News, the county's website, Georgia Local 


Access Marketplace, and Channel 23.  Five vendors responded. 


 


Cole Technology, Inc., (doing business as PMC) was the low bidder for the motor repairs at $3,387.21.  PGM Environmental was the low 


bidder for the pump repairs at $18,756.00. Staff recommends that these repair jobs be awarded to these low bidders. 


Approval of staff's recommendation to award Bid #849 to low-bidders Cole Technology, Inc. (doing business as PMC) and to GPM 


Environmental, in an aggregate amount of $22,443.21, for the repair and installation of the Raw Water #4 pump and motor at the Lake 


Horton Pump Station, and authorization for the Chairman to sign the contract or related documents contingent upon the Attorney's review 


Funding has been budgeted for this needed work utilizing the Water System's Repair & Maintenance budget (50543040-522230).


No


No


Yes


Yes


Yes


Yes


Yes


Yes


ConsentThursday, October 25, 2012







 


Mailing Address:  140 Stonewall Avenue West, Fayetteville GA 30214 Main Phone:  770-460-5730 Web Site:  www.fayettecountyga.gov


 
 
 
 
To:  Jack Krakeel 
 
From:  Ted L. Burgess 
 
Date:  September 27, 2012 
 
Subject: Bid #849 – Raw Water Pump and Motor at Lake Horton Pump Station 
 
Invitation to Bid #849 solicited contractors to repair and re-install a raw water pump and motor at 
the Lake Horton Pump Station.  The solicitation asked vendors to price pump repairs and motor 
repairs separately. 
 
Invitations were direct-mailed to 24 vendors.  In addition, invitations were extended via the 
Fayette News, the county website, Georgia Local Government Access Marketplace 
(www.glga.org), and Channel 23.  Five vendors responded to the invitation to bid (please see the 
attached spread sheet). 
 
Cole Technology, Inc, dba PMC was the low bidder for the motor repairs, at $3,687.21.  PGM 
Environmental was the low bidder for the pump repairs, at $18,756.00.  The Water System 
recommends that contracts be awarded to these two low bidders.  I concur with their 
recommendation. 
 
Attachment 



http://www.glga.org/





Attachment


COMPANY


REPAIR & 
INSTALLATION OF 


RAW WATER #4 
MOTOR AT LAKE 


HORTON PUMP 
STATION


REPAIR & 
INSTALLATION OF 


RAW WATER #4 
PUMP AT LAKE 
HORTON PUMP 


STATION


TOTAL BID


1. COLE TECHNOLOGY, INC. dba PMC $3,687.21 $22,989.67 $26,676.88


2. GOFORTH WILLIAMSON INC. $4,020.00 $23,860.00 $27,880.00


3. SMITH GRAY ELECTRIC INC. $5,039.41 $32,000.00 $37,039.41


4. COLE TECHNOLOGY INC. dba COLE ELECTRIC CO. $6,298.46 $30,127.58 $36,426.04


5. GPM ENVIRONMENTAL $7,587.00 $18,756.00 $26,343.00


BID NUMBER & NAME: _  #849 LAKE HORTON PUMP & MOTOR REPAIR                         
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